Plymouth Growth and Development Corporation

Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday February 19, 2008

FINAL MINUTES
Meeting called to order by Leighton Price at 5:02 p.m.
Members Present:  Charlie Bletzer, Patrice Hatcher, Alan Zanotti, Leighton Price and Christine Pratt.
Absent:  Jeff Fischer & Bill Hallisey
Public Comment Time:   No Public Comment
Announcement:  The Selectmen voted to approve the new name “Plymouth Growth and Development Corporation”.  Bob Marzelli will work on registering the name with the State.
Approval of Meeting Minutes:  
1.  1/29/08:  Fix quotes around name “Plymouth Growth and Development                                             Corporation”.
Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to approve the minutes as corrected.  Ms. Pratt seconds.  Mr. Zanotti abstains.  Motion is passed by the Board.  

2. 1/22/08:  Correct “resolved the discrepancy” in Financial Information 

Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Pratt seconds.  Mr. Bletzer and Zanotti abstain.  Motion is passed by the Board.

3. 1/15/08:  Fix spelling of Marzelli.  Delete extra word “to” and add the year 2007 in Financial Updates.

Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to approve the minutes as corrected.  Ms. Pratt seconds.  Mr. Bletzer and Zanotti abstain.  Motion is passed by the Board.

Public Comment Time Reopened:  Mr. Quintal asks the Board whether they are considering an amnesty period for unpaid tickets or are considering the current appeals process. The Board has a brief general discussion about this and lets him know that the Board might not be able to change current legislation regarding the appeal of tickets.  They are working on a solution and will talk with Mr. Marzelli about whether or not they can change any current written legislation for this matter. 
Approval of Meeting Minutes Continued:  

4.  12/4/07:  Change minutes from October to November and spelling of Marzelli.  Change wording from “motion” to “vote” on page 3 and last line to read “Ms. Pratt inquired if this should be added to the Special Events Policy with a fee.”
Ms. Pratt makes a motion to accept the minutes as corrected.  
Ms. Hatcher seconds.  Mr. Bletzer and Zanotti abstain.  Motion is passed by the Board.

5.  2/5/08:  PCDC annual meeting needs to be changed to Destination Plymouth.  Remove quotes around Plymouth Development Corporation.  In parking garage discussion, changes should read “to discuss Courthouse Corridor study”.  Also, “Mr. Ruggerio for fixing or upgrading the pay and display machines”.   In Park Plymouth Operations, change to read; “he may need to attend a class once he has access to the RMV system.”  
Ms. Pratt makes a motion to accept the minutes as corrected.  
Ms. Hatcher seconds.  Motion is passed unanimously.

6. 2/12/08:  Courthouse Reuse Discussion, last sentence should read “until the Board’s Parking Solutions Committee has had an opportunity to make its recommendations.”  Under Financial Information, part 1 is “tickets and supplies,” part 2 is “quarterly maintenance fees for October-December 2007.” Page 3 in Park Plymouth Operations, change to read” Mr. Ruggerio reports his progress with registration holds” and “will modify the permit form and it will be put on the Park Plymouth website.”  Change “Law Enforcement Services” to Law Enforcement Systems.”  Last page, change “East and West” to “alternate sides”.
Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to approve the minutes as corrected.  Mr. Bletzer seconds.  The motion is passed unanimously.

Bills Requiring Board Approval and Other Financial Matters:  Ms. Pratt presents bills needing Board approval –

1. Clancy Systems International – Parking Citations 
Issuance and Processing January 2008 
System Support 





$900.00
2. Lisa Santos, Accounting Services for 2007

$3050.00

3.  Attorney Bob Marzelli, Professional Services for 

     January 4, 2008 - January 28, 2008.  


$1470.00

Mr. Zanotti asks if there is a competitor that is more cost effective than Clancy.  The Board discusses how Clancy works and Mr. Zanotti’s sub-committee will look into it. 

Mr. Bletzer makes a motion to pay the bills.  Mr. Zanotti seconds. The motion passed unanimously.
Ms. Pratt reports that income statements and balance sheets should be ready for the audit.  Only one RFP has been received by the Board from an auditor and it was suggested that the gentleman who did the audit in the past for the PDC be contacted to see if he is interested in making a proposal.  Mr. Price will contact him. Ms. Pratt requests this issue be placed on next weeks agenda for discussion.  
January financials are complete.  Lisa Santos will meet with Mr. Ruggerio and Ms. Pratt on how all lots are broken down.  
The PGDC had an ongoing credit with Withington and Betters for $309.00.  A check was mailed to Ms. Pratt and will be deposited into the account.   
Ms. Pratt is still working on the line of credit with Rockland Trust.
Ms. Pratt reports she is half way through the Glynn Electric reimbursement letter to the Town of Plymouth.  
She is also still working with Rockland Trust on the $2758.00 coin loss discrepancies and will report back to the Board once it is clarified.  

Park Plymouth Operations:  
1.  RMV Registration Hold: Mr. Ruggerio reports his progress on the RMV registration hold process for unpaid tickets.  5916 records were sent to the RMV.  163 were marked for hold, however 3,000 had a problem and that batch must be resent with the missing license information.  He is confident that a large portion of the registrations will be marked by the end of the week for posting.  
2.  To remove holds once tickets and penalties are paid, Park Plymouth will have to issue a release form that the person takes to the RMV.  Mr. Ruggerio explains current methods of acceptable ticket payment, and the Board realizes that acceptable payments policy need to reflect what is currently written on the back of tickets.  The Board will address this problem this week.   Mr. Ruggerio needs direct access into the RMV system, but is still being delayed by the RMV.  
3.  Mr. Ruggerio explains to the Board how many N1 and N2 letters are being mailed out every three weeks and how much money is outstanding to date.   

Ms. Pratt comments that Mr. Quintal’s suggestion of an amnesty program for unpaid tickets must be properly weighed before moving forward with marking registrations.  Mr. Zanotti requests to be on record that the PG&DC should act as a kinder, gentler organization and wants an amnesty program fast tracked.  The Board holds a general discussion about the pros and cons of creating an amnesty program and Mr. Price questions why people who rack up hundreds of dollars in fines should be rewarded; unpaid tickets are a legal matter, but the Board can discuss adopting new policy regarding fees.  Mr. Price added this topic to next week’s agenda.  They will take the week to digest numbers and brainstorm policy ideas before deciding how to proceed with an amnesty program. 
4.   Outstanding Citations:  Mr. Ruggerio reports that 1,000 out of state plate violations exist, for a total of $37,000.00 in uncollected funds.  From January 1, 2000 – December 31, 2005, there are 487 open tickets, for an estimated value of $20,000.00 in uncollected funds.  1992-2008, there are 2,304 outstanding out of state violations, for an approximate value of $91,490.00 in uncollected funds. 

Ms. Pratt states that she spoke with Law Enforcement Systems about how they are paid for services.  LES says they charge between 28-40% of what they collect in unpaid tickets.  They also offer a match, where Park Plymouth sends them uncollected ticket information and they do a match run in 43 RMV databases.  LES stated they are not sure if Plymouth is too small for their services, and before they decide whether they are interested in sending a proposal, they will send Ms. Pratt a survey.    
Ms. Hatcher motions to adjourn at 6:55pm.  Ms. Pratt seconds. The motion passed unanimously.
The next meeting will be Tuesday February 26, 2008 at 5 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Mr. William Hallisey

Signed ______________________________
Date: ___________________


William Hallisey
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